
To: USD 113 Board of Education
From: David Glynn
Date:4/12/21
Re: Board of Education Building Report

Building Highlights:
Work continues around the SHS Greenhouse and Outdoor Classroom. The newest addition is a
garden shed built by Mr. Cox’s Carpentry students. This further enhances the area and offers
learners across content areas to be invested in the process and in providing a quality outdoor
learning environment. Thank you to Mr. Bauerle, Mr. Cox, and Mr. Moeller for their continued
efforts.
SHS Custodial Staff continue to work tirelessly to keep up with routine maintenance, and
managing daily needs in the building all while maintaining cleaning and disinfecting practices in
keeping things clean and safe for all.
Spring events are well underway. SHS has played host in conjunction with Summerset Park and
the Sabetha Sports Complex to a number of baseball and softball competitions. The SHS Track
Invitational took place 4/6 and Golf Invitationals on the 4/9 (JV) and 4/12 (V). We look forward
with anticipation to a complete and fun filled spring season for all involved.

Upcoming Events:
The Spring and final quarter of school is filled with activities, performances, and a variety of
competitions. Students are busy both in and outside of the classroom. Teachers, coaches, and
sponsors have an equally full calendar. Please view the SHS Calendar in order to be well
informed and up-to-speed as to events and happenings. To view the calendar, simply go to the
District site, click on Sabetha High School and then click on the Calendar icon. Some important
dates to take note of are: April 12: BOE meeting (Axtell), April 15: Performing Arts Night, April
16: Early Release 1:45, April 17: SHS Prom, April 23: NHS & Senior Recognition Night, April
28: Senior Clean-up Day, April 30: Early Release 1:45. **May 1: KAY Club Egg-O-Rama Bash



Innovative Learning Opportunities:
April finds SHS 10th and 11th graders taking state assessments. Science State Assessments will
be offered to 11th graders. English State Assessments will be offered to 10th graders on April
12th and 13th. Math State Assessments will be offered to 10th graders on April 20th and 21st.
*These assessments are offered in the classroom during the assigned class time.
Students continue working on their individual plans of study. Students continue to engage with
and enter into learning conversations in regard to SEL lessons, as well as Xello/IPS lessons.
During the month of April, students are working on the following: Goals and Plans- Adding to
portfolios, updating postsecondary plans, and sharing portfolios with Advisors. IPS
Maintenance- Reviewing Course Planner, Updating Experiences, and adding to Storyboards.
On April 14th select students will travel to Baileyville and the HCC WC to take the WorkKeys
(qualifying entrance exam to be admitted). SHS is pleased to further promote the opportunities
offered through the Highland Western Center.

Respectfully Submitted,

David Glynn


